
COUNCIL – DECEMBER 14, 2010 

CITY DONATION TO THE HAIFA FOUNDATION EMERGENCY APPEAL 

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco recommends: 
 

1. That the City of Vaughan donate $10,000.00 to the Haifa Foundation Emergency 
Appeal; 

 
2. That the City of Vaughan’s Donation letter request that the City’s donation be used 

towards specific items of need on their list; and 
 

3. That the donation be absorbed through the Council Corporate Budget. 
 

Contribution to Sustainability 
 
N/A 
 
Economic Impact 
 
In 2010 the Council Corporate Budget has already absorbed a donation of $10,000 to the Haiti 
Earthquake Relief Fund and $10,000 to the Pakistan Flood Relief. It is anticipated that this 
donation of $10,000 can also be absorbed by the Council Corporate Budget. 

Communications Plan 

If the recommendation is approved, Corporate Communications will issue a Media Release. 

Purpose 

To donate $10,000 to the Haifa Foundation Emergency Appeal in response to the disastrous 
forest fires raging in Haifa and in support of the large Israeli community in Vaughan. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A disastrous forest fire has raged through the Carmel Forest, south of Haifa. The damage is still 
being assessed, but to date 12,500 acres have been lost, 17,000 people have been evacuated, 
15 settlements and towns have been evacuated, and the estimated damage is at $1 billion. 
 
The Canadian Committee for the Haifa Foundation is appealing for help to support the City of 
Haifa during this emergency (Attachment 1). Funds are being raised to purchase hygiene kits, 
bedding, communication equipment, fire retardant uniforms and helmets, and security vehicles. 
The Canadian Committee for the Haifa Foundation provided a list of specific items needed as part 
of the emergency relief effort (Attachment 2). The City’s donation letter can specify exactly which 
items we would like the donation to go towards. 
 
The City of Vaughan does have a history of donating funds for international disasters. Past 
donations include $5,000 to the Canadian Red Cross China Earthquake (2008), $10,000 to the 
Abruzzo Earthquake Relief Fund (2009), $10,000 to the Filipino Canadian Association Philippines 
Relief Fund (2009), $10,000 to the Haiti Earthquake Relief Fund (2010) and $10,000 to the 
Humanity First Pakistan Flood Relief (2010). In addition, the City of Vaughan has an International 
Partnership Program with the City of Ramla, Israel. 
 



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Regional Implications 

N/A 

Conclusion 

In response to the Haifa Foundation Emergency Appeal, Councillor Racco recommends that a 
$10,000 donation be donated to the Haifa Foundation Emergency Appeal through the Canadian 
Committee for the Haifa Foundation. 

Attachments 

1. Email Request from the Haifa Foundation 

2. List of Emergency Relief Needs, as provided by the Canadian Committee for the Haifa 
Foundation 

Report prepared by: 

Cindy Furfaro-Benning, Council Executive Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sandra Yeung Racco 
Councillor, Ward 4 (Thornhill/Concord) 
 








